Town of Orford Planning Board Meeting
March 18, 2013 – Minutes                                                                                                                           Subject to approval

Members present:  Andrew Schwaegler, Harry Osmer, Tom Steketee (Select Board), Ann Green, Jim McGoff, and Lawrence Hibbard, Sam Hanford came to see if needed
Members Absent:  Victoria Davis, (Planning Assistant) and Allen Martin
Public:  Harry Burgess, Jake Burgess, Chad Clark, Ned Turpin, Lud and Caroline Flower
7:00 pm Andy called the meeting to order. 
The minutes from the February 2013 meeting were reviewed:
Harry M moved minutes be accepted as presented.                                                                                 Jim M. seconded.                                                                                                                          Unanimously approved by Board 
This being the first meeting after town elections, Andy advised that the officers for the Planning Board needed to be determined.

Harry M moved that Andy continue to be the Chairman, Andy declined, would prefer to be Vice Chairman.


Harry moved that Ann Green be the Chairman, Ann accepted. 


Harry M moved that the slate for the coming year be as follows:


Ann Green Chairperson


Andy Schwaegler Vice Chairperson


Jim McGoff Secretary











Tom S. Seconded










Unanimously approved by the Board

7:10 pm     Ned Turpin, presented his request to merge lot #M7 – L32 sub 11 & 12. this was reviewed and no issues found, Mr. Turpin was informed that there was a recording fee of $25.00 due for recording the change.

Andy S. moved the merger be approved as presented







Tom S. seconded












unanimously approved by the Board


7:20 pm     Harry Burgess wanted to inform the Board that he would be bringing a lot line adjustment and minor subdivision to the next meeting, wanted a preliminary review of the request to be prepared for the presentation.

This is for Lud and Caroline Flower and will be Map 9-93 lots 21 and 29 for the lot line adjustment and then a minor subdivision.

There is already onsite water and septic, Harry to verify this if necessary there will be rights to additional land if new septic is needed off iste.

The lot of 13.82 acres will have own water and septic.

7:40pm  Other Business:


Harry O. suggested that all members be contacted to ascertain if they wanted to continue to be on the Board.  And would be able to come to most meetings.  Ann G. said she would do this.

No additional business,


Jim M. moved that we adjourn










Tom S. seconded












unanimously approved by the Board

Respectfully submitted,

Calvina Reznek

Recording Secretary

